
Among the many things Parks and Recreation Director, Krystal Alpers has been in-

volved in this year, she was instrumental once again in the brand new playground 

that was just completed at Bessie Rowell Community Center in Franklin and the lo-

cal children couldn’t be more thrilled. With the help of Scouts Pack 61,  a Land & 

Water Conservation Grant, and some strong arms from the Franklin Municipal Ser-

vices Department, Krystal orchestrated the replacement of the aging playground 

with new swings,  slides, and jungle gym.  The park was completed on July 3rd so 

pack a picnic, stop by, and enjoy the sounds of children having fun! 

Caption describing picture or 

graphic. 
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New Playground at Bessie Rowell 

The following views are of the new playground at Bessie Rowell Community Center, courtesy of Kyrstal Alpers, Director of Franklin Parks & Recreation. 
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Two Franklin projects win CRDC Grants 
Downtown revitalization is goal of 
Mill City Park, PermaCityLife 
BY NHBR STAFF 
 
 
 
 

The Capital Regional Development Council, recently 
awarded a total of $10,000 to two separate initiatives 
aimed at reviving downtown Franklin. Through its 
Community Grant Program, CRDC awarded Mill City 
Park at Franklin Falls $5,000 to help fund the develop-
ment of a master plan for 9.32 acres of land surround-
ing the Winnipesaukee River that would the park, 
which is part of a larger development project in the city 
that involves creation of New England’s first whitewater 
park. Initial plans for Mill City Park include a communi-
ty garden, event space, picnic area, historic mill run 
trail, interconnection to the Winnipesaukee River Trail, 
mountain bike pump track system and an eco-village 
area.  
 
The Mill City Park Master Plan is expected to take three months, said Marty Parichand, executive director of Mill 
City Park at Franklin Falls.“A portion of the park already exists, but the way it is now, it’s not very welcoming,” said 
Parichand. “Our goal is to make Franklin a destination spot for not only outdoor enthusiasts through the waterpark 
and adjacent biking trails but to also revitalize the downtown.” The second $5,000 grant was awarded to Per-
maCityLife, a Franklin nonprofit that owns seven downtown block buildings and is also working to revitalize the city’s 
downtown. Grant funding through CRDC will help support its condo conversion plan with the goal of converting 
three mill buildings into eight commercial and five residential units. The condo conversion plan is expected to deliver 
prepared site plans and surveys, legal documents required by the Franklin Planning Board for approval The Frank-
lin grants weren’t the only ones awarded through CRDC’s Community Grant Program, which funded five additional 
projects in Merrimack, Sullivan and Hillsborough Counties with a total of $26,230 in grants. 
 
They include: 
• Funds for Sullivan County to explore the feasibility of cheese and mushroom production at a root cellar located          

on the county farm 
• An economic development survey for the town of Amherst that will focus on short- and long-term economic 
  development goals 
• Funding to help with architecture design plans for a new facility for the West Claremont Center for Music & the    
Arts 

• A grant for the Merrimack County Conservation District to help support the purchase of a freezer/refrigeration  unit 
for their Capital Area Local Food Initiative 

• Funding to support operations at the Manchester Makerspace. 
  "The primary focus of CRDC’s Community Grant Program is to support projects and programs that lead to job 
  creation/retention and enhance a community's tax base while providing a public benefit," said Chris Wellington,   
CRDC's project management officer. 

Marty Parichand, Executive Director of Mill City Park in Franklin  

Revitalization Update 
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City Clerk Update... 

City Hall Clerk office hours are Monday - Friday 8:15 am-5:00 pm. 
 

 

$3.00 Fee at the 
City Clerk’s office  

Polls Open 
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Municipal Services Department 

Director Brian Sullivan 

Summer 2018 - News from the Franklin, NH Municipal Services Department                                                             
 
 
 

 Solid Waste and Recycling Update:  In March of 2018 Material Recovery / Recycling Facilities 
throughout the northeast, and nationwide, started to experience a dramatic decline in the demand for 
most types of recyclable materials.  This has affected almost every community that provides single 
stream recycling collection services.  Simply stated, the bottom has fallen out for the demand and mar-
ketability of recyclable products.  Back in 2010, when the City of Franklin, NH added curbside single 
stream recycling as a service, the City was getting paid for our product at a rate of $40 per ton.  The 
market was strong and demand was high.  As a result, the City was able to offset its disposal costs, 
enabling us to pay off a 7-year loan for solid waste collection equipment that we had lease/purchased.  
Enter 2018; the market has taken a 180 turn!  The current tipping fee price to dispose of our recycla-
bles is ranging from $129 to $140 per ton.  When this increase in recycling tipping costs took place, 
the program began to operate in a deficit. 

          Based on the above, I was forced to look at a more cost effective means to cover the  
      increased cost to dispose of our recyclables. PLEASE NOTE that until the recycling     
      market recovers and tipping prices drop, we will be diverting our recyclable products to  

the Wheelabrator Trash to Energy Facility. This facility is burning solid waste, which in turn produces 
electricity, which is then sold to Eversource. To sum it up, the only way our current program has 
changed is where the material is taken and how our recyclables are utilized.   
Please use the following guidelines for trash and recycling curbside collection until further no-
tice: 
      Both recycling and regular trash containers will be picked up by the same refuse vehicle. We 
encourage residents to continue separating acceptable recyclables into the green lid container 
and bagging acceptable regular trash into the gray lid container. Our Recycling Program will be 
reviewed every quarter looking at the market and tipping prices. Thank you for your patience 
as we work through this temporary change.                                                                                                                                   

      Franklin Transfer Station rules for drop off remain in effect.  If you wish to recycle,  
      the roll off compactor, adjacent to the Transfer Station Building, is still available for  
      disposal of your loose single stream recycling and all items that are not acceptable  
      for curbside pickup.  Copies of our "Transfer Station Guidelines" are available at  
      the Transfer Station or on the City Website, which is franklinnh.org. 
             City disposal of Solid Waste and Recycling is a big topic that City Staff will  
      be re-visiting this fall with residents and the City Council.  A series of workshops  
      is being planned for mid-fall.  STAY TUNED!   

      

 The City Water Department will begin another major project to be funded in part by the State 
of New Hampshire Drinking Water, State Revolving Fund Loan/Grant Program.  The project is 
to replace an antiquated pressure reducing chamber on Pleasant Street.  The current structure was built 
30 years ago and has been a continuous operational/maintenance issue for our Water Department em-
ployees.  The project will include demolition and replacement of the existing structure and replacing it 
with a new fifteen by twenty foot subsurface building, along with new piping and valve configuration.  
The building access will also be safer and equipment more accessible.  Total Project Cost - $340,000.  
The contract is due to be awarded late July.  
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Municipal Services Department 

Director Brian Sullivan 

 A second Water Department project nearing completion is the "Rehabilitation of the 
Sanbornton Pumping Station."  This project replaces pumps, motors, internal piping, electrical 
upgrades, scada instrumentation, and chemical-feed systems.  This work is long overdue, as this 
pumping station has been operating with equipment dating back to the 1940's. 

 

 The Highway Division continues to work on numerous projects, some of which have been on 
the "to do" list for many years.  Many of these projects involve drainage projects, focusing on 
critical drainage areas of infrastructure. 

 

 Brush from private and City property, especially at intersections, can interfere with a drivers 
line of sight.  Although we perform roadside mowing and brush cutting, we are not able to enter 
private property.  If you have such a situation, it would be great if you could prune back the vegeta-
tion to improve sight distance.  Also, if you have hazardous trees that pose a potential risk to the 
public way, removal should be considered. 

 

 The "City of Franklin, NH, Sanitary Sewer Assessment Study”, which is being performed by 
Underwood Engineering, is entering its’ third year.  After identifying major areas of fresh water in-
trusion "infiltration" into the system, we have initiated televising the condition of 32 miles of City 
Sanitary Sewer Lines.  Flow isolation was also performed.  The next step is to develop a construc-
tion and maintenance plan, which targets areas of critical concern, with the objective of reducing the 
infiltration of non-wastewater into the system. This is another topic that will involve a workshop 
between City Staff and the City Council.  

 

 Road Resurfacing projects have been identified, but at the time of this newsletter, I am unable 
to provide you with a definitive list until we perform our fieldwork and cost estimating. 

 

 I am hearing about and have concerns with misinformation being given over social media 
websites.  To help clarify any questions, please put your questions in writing to me by postal 
mail addressed to the City of Franklin Municipal Services Department, 43 West Bow Street, 
Franklin, NH    03235. 

 

 The "Haynes Brook Culvert Replacement Project", at the intersection of Central Street and 
Hannaford's Plaza, is now complete after 13 years of waiting for a bid that was within our 
budget.  This was a complex project, involving a great deal of coordination and planning 
among various utilities and government agencies.   

 
      Your cooperation and patience is greatly appreciated.    
 
 

Respectfully Submitted, Brian Sullivan, Director of Municipal Services, Franklin, NH 
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Franklin Parks & Recreation Department 
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Franklin Parks & Recreation Department Cont... 
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City Employment Opportunities 
 

 

 

OPEN BOARD/COMMISSION POSITIONS—Visit City Website for more details 

Franklin Supervisor of the Checklist  
Ward Clerk  
Election Moderator 
Conservation Commission Members 
Highway Safety Commission Members  
 
Call Fire Department Openings (firefighters and support personnel) 

 

The Franklin Fire Department is seeking motivated and energetic individuals to join our team of com-
munity service responders.  Successful candidates will fill positions on our Call Company.  On Call 
members are needed for response to larger incidents to assist with mitigation and support.  These po-
sitions demand commitment and dedication. 
For a detailed description of the job opening and application information visit https://
www.franklinnh.org/fire-department/pages/employment 
 
 

Patrol Officers and Communications Specialists 

 

The City of Franklin offers law enforcement patrol officers and exciting, dynamic, and challenging ca-
reer opportunity.  Members of the patrol division strive to preserve the peace and protect life and 
property within the City through proactive and directed patrol initiatives.  Members serve as the City’s 
first line of defense against criminal enterprise and law violators.  As the most visible and most accessi-
ble members of the Department, Patrol Officers have ample opportunity to interact with the public and 
promote public safety.  Continue reading the job description for this position on the Police Department 
Employment page https://www.franklinnh.org/police-department/pages/employment 

https://www.franklinnh.org/city-manager/pages/employmentboardcommittee-opportunities
https://www.franklinnh.org/fire-department/pages/employment
https://www.franklinnh.org/fire-department/pages/employment
https://www.franklinnh.org/police-department/pages/employment


As part of the Franklin for a Lifetime Project many volunteer action groups 
were formed to assist with community development and are now active.  See the 
listing below for the action groups and group leader contact infor-
mation. 

Housing  

Dick Lewis – dlewis@franklinnh.org 

Volunteerism and Civic Life 

Christine Dzujna – dzujna@metrocast.net 

Arts and Culture 

Annette Andreozzi – aauclanh@gmail.com 

Community Events and Recreational Activities 

Krystal Alpers – 
kalpers@franklinnh.org 

Franklin Newsletter 

City Volunteer Opportunities 

Related Links 

Choose Franklin 

Footlight Theatre & The Franklin Opera 
House  

Franklin Parks & Recreation Department 

Lakes Region Chamber of Commerce 

Three Rivers News 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT 

E-Alerts Sign-up To-

Sign-up for E-Alerts to receive public 
the Franklin Newsletter and other City 
information and announcements in 
your email are available with E-Alert.  
Subscribe at: 
http://www.franklinnh.org/Subscriber 

City Council Members 
 

Mayor  
Tony Giunta 
 

Ward 1 Councilors 

Jo Brown 

210-872-1925 

George Dzujna 

603-934-7163 

Heather Moquin 

603-455-2551 

Ward 2 Councilors 

Bob Desrochers Sr. 

603-934-4604 

Vincent Ribas 

603-934-5330 

Olivia Zink 

603-934-4297 

Ward 3 Councilors 

Steve Barton 

603-934-7109 

Scott Clarenbach 

603-934-2158 

Paul Trudel 

603-934-9213 
 
City Manager 
Judie Milner 
603-934-3900  
 
Executive Secretary 
Audrey Lanzillo 
603-934-3900 x10 
 
City Clerk/Tax Collectors 
603-934-3109 
 
City Clerk 
Katie Gargano 
 
Deputy Clerk 
Marie Morang 
 
Account Clerk 
Amy Davis 

mailto:dlewis@franklinnh.org
mailto:dzujna@metrocast.net
mailto:aauclanh@gmail.com
mailto:kalpers@franklinnh.org
http://www.choosefranklin.org/
http://franklinoperahouse.org/
http://franklinoperahouse.org/
http://www.franklinnh.org/Pages/FranklinNH_Recreation/index
http://www.lakesregionchamber.org/#http://www.lakesregionchamber.org
http://www.franklin.k12.nh.us/threeriversnews.cfm
https://www.franklinnh.org/subscribe

